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Minutes of the of the ILS Marketplace Committee

Third Meeting
Thursday, March 9, 2017
3 pm – 3:30 pm
Conference Call

Members Present:

	Sharon McCaslin
	University Librarian
	Fontbonne University

	Steve Strohl (MOBIUS Organizer)
	Associate Director, Member Services
	MOBIUS

	Melissa Hopkins
	Library Director
	Mineral Area College

	Corrie Hutchinson
	Head of Technical Services
	University of Missouri-Columbia

	Jon Jones
	Director of Library Services
	Baptist Bible College

	Christina Prucha
	Director of Library Services
	State Technical College of Missouri


Members Absent:
	Laura Rein
	Dean of Library Services
	Webster University/Eden Theological Seminary

	Donna Bacon (Ex Officio)
	MOBIUS Executive Director
	MOBIUS


Guests or Proxies Present:
None.
1. Call to order and introductions via UberConference 

The committee meeting was called to order by Sharon McCaslin shortly after 3 pm.

2. New Business 

· The results of the survey had been distributed and were reviewed and discussed.
· McCaslin will summarize the survey results at the March 17 Membership Meeting, as follows:

(a) The survey was directed to the hands-on staff across MOBIUS, primarily seeking their response to using the Sierra modules.

(b) The response rate was good, coming mostly from circulation and technical services staff.

(c) Most modules were characterized as “average” or “above average”.

(d) Those areas characterized as “non-intuitive” or difficult to use included Boolean logic, Create Lists, Acquisitions, and Encore.  Many respondents admitted to little practice in using the systems they had difficulty with.

(e) The committee saw the results as indicating a need for training.  The membership should be reminded that training is free in MOBIUS, not only for new staff members, but also for those who might benefit from learning additional benefits available in the system.
· A written report summarizing the survey results will be prepared for the Board meeting in April.  This report will be circulated among the committee members for input before submission.
· With the addition of new options in the new contract this summer, there may be a need for this committee to conduct another survey in coming years to gauge response to the new services.

· Also looking toward the future, the committee members agreed to look at other ILS vendors at ALA Annual and any other conferences they might attend, to keep an eye on the general ILS Marketplace.  Vendor webinars might also be a source of information.

· Additional future direction for this committee will be at the discretion of the Board. 
3. Adjourn Meeting:  The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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